## QUAIL CREEK PERFORMING ARTS GUILD

Minutes of the QCPAG General Meeting of September 26, 2017

Board members present: Cyndy Gierada, Diana Paul, Frank Gunn, Tal Middleton, Sandy Boyer, Davey Jones, and Marge Hockemeier

**President Cyndy Gierada:** Cyndy called the meeting to order at 3:08 p.m. The May minutes were approved.

**Treasurer Sydney Ranney (absent):** Cyndy reported that the bank balance as of August 31, 2017 is \$15,049.82.

**Membership Chair, Frank Gunn:** Frank reported that membership is now at 75 and announced that he is collecting dues for this fiscal year which began on July 1, 2017. He said that 6 lottery tickets would be given away at the meeting today and that you must have paid your dues to be eligible for the drawing. Prospective new member, Mary Greer, introduced herself and said she would like to help backstage and with set design. Returning member, Laurie Brown, introduced herself. She's a musician and would also like to help behind the scenes.

**Publicity, Tal Middleton:** Tal announced that the first Christmas Show ticket sale would be on October 7<sup>th</sup>. Those interested in helping with ticket sales should contact Pam Campbell. Tal has also posted "What's Happening" announcements for the October 7<sup>th</sup> ticket sale.

**VP Variety/Music, Dodie Prescott (absent):** Cyndy announced sadly that Dodie's husband Hal passed away today.

She also reported that the Country Christmas Show is coming together nicely. The draft script will be reviewed by Dodie and Pam Campbell before finalizing. Cyndy is holding rehearsals for the singers on Thursdays from 2-4 p.m.in the conference room of the Kino Center and encouraged all interested to join them.

**VP Comedy/Drama, Diana Paul** reported that she will announce the name of the Spring Play at next month's meeting.

**Member at Large: Davey Jones and Marge Hockemeier –** Marge asked the membership if they were interested in buying t-shirts and/or polo shirts that would have a small PAG logo on the front. There was a considerable show of hands, approximately 15. Marge said that she doesn't have samples or cost yet but will get back to everyone.

## **New Business:**

Cyndy confirmed the "fun" activities planned for this year's General meeting. They include September: "Something about you that no one knows"; October: Paul White will present one act plays with PAG membership participation; November: "What's in the Box?" with prizes; December: Christmas party, carols, gift exchange; January: Jeff Webster will talk about his acting career.

## QUAIL CREEK PERFORMING ARTS GUILD

## **New Business (continued):**

Cyndy announced two meeting date changes: November's meeting will be on November 21<sup>st</sup> (3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday) and December's meeting will be on December 19<sup>th</sup> (3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday).

Davey announced that four PAG members will be involved in the CPAC play, "The Man who Came to Dinner" which will be held the first two weeks in November. Actors are Ray Hebert, Paul White and Sandy Boyer. The Assistant Director is Audrey Fatula.

Judi White asked for volunteers to help with make-up for the Christmas Show. Davey asked for volunteers to usher at the Christmas Show. Muriel asked what time the music rehearsals would be held. Cyndy announced that they are from 2-4 p.m.

Sandy introduced the September "fun" event. Six members were asked to write down something that no one knew about them. The rest of the membership then tried to guess who it was. It was fun and provided lots of laughter.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made - meeting adjourned at 3:55 p.m.

Submitted by Sandy Boyer, Secretary